
 
  

 

 
 

P & C 
 2 Fundraisers have been planned for Sunday 9th 

April & Saturday 16th April.  

Assistance is required for: 

 Sunday 9th April, Pally Hall - 1 to 8pm for 

serving. 

 Saturday 16th April, Schwartz’s Clearing 

Sale - “Yolandra”, Biniguy - 8am onwards – for 

serving.  

Slices and cakes are also required for the 

clearing sale. Donations can be left at the school 

on Friday for freezing. 

Helpers are required and all help will be 

appreciated. Parents are requested to support our 

P & C. Please contact Kevin 0458270775 or Jodi 

0488103397 if you can assist. 

Kevin Rigby 
President 

Canteen  

A new menu is being sent home for next term. 

Friday 29th NO CANTEEN- Parent induction day 

for operating the canteen. 

ANZAC DAY 

This year the hall committee will be holding a dawn service. The school has been 

invited. Please meet at the hall by 5.30 for 6am service. A free breakfast will 

follow. All students are encouraged to attend in full school uniform. 

Art Work - P & C 

Amy Evans Picture Plate Fundraiser Art Work was done last week. An order form 

was sent home on Monday with a copy of children’s art work. If you would like to 

order an item please complete and return to school by Thursday with the correct 

money to be passed onto Amy Evans. 

The Calendar 

April 

Thurs 7th Jumpstart 

Fri 8th Last Day of Term 1 

Sun 10th P & C Catering -

Vince Jones Pally Hall 

Sat 16th Schwartz’s Clearing 

Sale - P & C Catering 

Term 2-April 

Mon 25th ANZAC DAY-Public 

Holiday 

Tues 26th Staff Development 

Day 

Wed 27th Students Return 

May 

Mon 2nd P & C Meeting 9am 

Wed 4th Grip Leadership 

Conference-Moree 

Thurs 5th Jumpstart 

Fri 6th Cross Country 

Tues 10th NAPLAN 

Wed 11th NAPLAN 

Thurs12th NAPLAN 

Thurs 12th Jumpstart 

Thurs 19th Jumpstart 
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Library 
The library will be open for all students to utilise on Thursday’s at lunch time next 

term. Students may borrow and spend time in the library using technology. Class 

borrowing is Mondays in Library time. 

Sircle App 
Android owners have been having trouble with the school app. Arinum have 

updated this app and fixed the sync problems. Users please uninstall the app and 

reinstall. This will fix all the problems. 

2016 Term 1 Canteen Roster 
 

 

Term 2 Canteen Roster 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen 

Jodi Rigby is the Canteen Coordinator.  Jodi has organised a roster for canteen 

duties for all families. At this stage families will be allocated to do Monday or 

Friday canteen.   

If you are unavailable on the day allocated, it is up to you to organise 

another family to swap with you.  

Please let Jodi know of the change of date. The Monday fruit program will 

continue and parents will be placed on a roster to supply fruit. Contact Jodi Rigby 

on Mobile No: 0488 103 397 and let her know if you require a special day to 

assist. 

Woolworths will continue donating fruit to the school every Friday for fruit 

day. A BIG THANK YOU TO WOOLWORTHS. 

 

Monday Canteen   Monday Fruit Roster Friday Canteen 

   8th Keira Williams 

Monday Canteen   Monday Fruit Roster Friday Canteen 

25th April NO CANTEEN NO CANTEEN 29th  NO CANTEEN-  

Induction Day 

2nd May Amy Evans Kathy Crouch 6th  Keira Williams 

9th   Heidi Johnstone Rennae Hancock 13th  Bec Diprose 

16th  Donna Stevens Mel Rose 20th  Bec Parker 

23rd  Liz Hobday Krystelle Parsons 27th  Georgia Wilson 

30th  Susannah Pearse Kylie Kumar 3rd June Tracey Baker 

6th June Casey Schneider Jill Walker 10th  Jodi Rigby 

13th  NO  CANTEEN  17th  Kerry Munn 

20th  Jodi Rigby Fenton Vosper 24th  Jodi Rigby 

27th  Salli Boughton Mrs Hodge 1st July No Volunteer 



Community News 

Australian Government Mobile Service Centre will be visiting Pallamallawa on 

Thursday 28th April. The centre will be parked near the Golden Grain Hotel. 

The mobile Service Centre are equipped with: 

 A private interview room 

 Soundproof Australian Hearing Testing Room 

 Service/Assistance Desks 

 Waiting Room 

 Publication display are 

 Self-service computer access 

 LCD display screens 

 Disabled access 

 Wireless IT connectivity for greater servicing flexibility 

For more information on Australian Government Mobile Service Centres, 

visit the department of Human Services website. 

http://www.humanservices.gov.au/customer/services/centrelink/mobile-

service-centres 

 

Moree Junior Hockey 

Junior Hockey will be played on Thursday afternoons from 3.45 to 5.00pm at 

Ron Harbourne Oval. Hockey is a fun sport that develops hand/eye 

coordination, team skills and fitness. It is  a sport for life. The sessions will 

include skills development and game time. Players of all abilities are welcome. 

If you have any questions please call Matt 0447 422 827 or Helen 0427 522 

827. Registration Day-Ron Harbourne Oval this Thursday 7th April 

between 4.00 to 5.00pm. 

 

Happy Holidays 
 

School resumes on Wednesday  

27th April for students. 
 

http://www.humanservices.gov.au/customer/services/centrelink/mobile-service-centres
http://www.humanservices.gov.au/customer/services/centrelink/mobile-service-centres


P & C Needs your Help 
Fundraisers 
Sunday 10th April 
Pally Hall 

P & C is catering for the Vince Jones 

Jazz afternoon/night. Help is required for 

serving from 1pm to 8pm.  

 

Saturday 16th April 
Clearing Sale, “Yolandra”, Biniguy. 

P & C is catering for the clearing sale. 

Help is required from 8am onwards with: 

Setting Up  

Serving 

Donations of cakes and slices 

Contact: 
Jodi 0488 103 397  

Kevin 0458 270 775 

The P & C supports all students and staff with 

donations for programs and activities that benefit the 

educational, social and physical needs of Pally School. 

Please support your P & C. 


